










 

201 N. Front Street, Suite 307 
Wilmington, NC  28401 

(910) 251-9790 Fax (910) 251-9409 

       
Certified Mail – Return Receipt Requested- Email Acceptable 

 

November 8, 2018 

 

Daniel Mangum 

1 Greenway Plaza Suite 600 

Houston, TX 77256 

 

Subject:  Port of Wilmington Turning Basin Expansion, CAMA Major Permit #47-87 Modification, Adjacent Riparian 

Owner Notification/Waiver Form 

 

Dear Daniel, 

On behalf of the North Carolina State Ports Authority, Dial Cordy and Associates Inc. is sending you this adjacent 

riparian owner notification/waiver form to inform you of the proposed CAMA Major permit modification to permit 

#47-87. Please find the below information about the proposed project. We request that you please fill out the form 

enclosed and return to DC&A at your earliest convenience. 

The international shipping community and the Port of Wilmington’s current clients are expanding into a new class of 

freightliners to optimize shipping efficiency during global logistics. The new class of containerships are capable of 

carrying 14,000 Twenty-foot Equivalent Units (TEU) with an overall length of 1200-ft and a beam of 159-ft. Once 

the North Carolina State Ports Authority’s clients transition to this new class of vessel, they will be calling on ports 

that currently have the facilities and capabilities to safely handle turning, berthing and unloading of cargo. To prevent 

the loss in clientele and subsequent revenue, the POW must adapt by expanding the current 1,400-ft turning basin to 

meet the needs of the new class of vessels.  The proposed project includes a 1,524-ft turning basin in the Cape Fear 

River (CFR) with a 1,416-ft long toe wall along the eastern edge of the project to stabilize the shoreline and maintain 

the basin width and navigable depth. 

Should you have any objections to this proposal, please send your written comments to Debbie Wilson, 127 Cardinal 

Drive Ext. Wilmington, NC 28405-3845, within 30 days of your receipt of this 

notice. Such comments will be considered by the Department in reaching a final decision on the 

application. No comment within 30 days of your receipt of this notice will be considered as no objection. If 

you have any questions on this project, please call me at (910)251-9790 or e-mail me at jhargrove@dialcordy.com. 

 

Included with this letter are the following documents: Division of Coastal Management – Adjacent Riparian Property 

Owner Notification/Waiver Form and Plats of the proposed project.  

 
 

Sincerely, 
Dial Cordy and Associates Inc. 

       
R. Steve Dial 
President 
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